Principal’s Report

School Council
February 11, 2019
Maternity Leave:   Congratulations to Courtney and Kyle Kraft on the birth of their son, Christopher Michael.  He was born on Sunday, February 10, 2019.  Mom and baby are doing well.  Ben Garrett will be stepping in as the substitute teacher in 3K.
Snow Days:  GSCS currently has one more built in snow make up day (April 22).  If we miss one more day, we will make it up on April 22.  If we happen to miss two or more days, they will be made up on the day of utilizing eLearning.  The Indiana Department of Education has approved the school’s application for virtual learning days.  Teachers have been working to prepare for this if needed and parents have been notified via the Ram Gram.  

Kindergarten Orientation:  Our Kindergarten Orientation is scheduled for Wednesday, February 20 at 6 p.m.

Family Life:  The Family Life supplement to the religion curriculum will begin the week of February 25 for grades 4-8.  A letter will be sent to families explaining the program.  Copies of the materials will be in the school office for parents to review.

ILEARN:  ILEARN is the standardized test that is taking the place of ISTEP.  Teachers have been receiving training on best practices to prepare the students for this new assessment.  Training will continue until the testing window.  The testing window for ILEARN is April 22- May 17.
IREAD3:  IREAD is a required standardized reading test for grade 3.  The window for administering the test is March 18-22.  All third graders will be testing online.
Math Bowl:  GSCS students will participate in the annual Diocesan Math Bowl on February 21 at the Catholic Center
Lent:  The Spiritual Growth Committee is currently making plans for Lent.  Ash Wednesday is March 6.  
War on Hunger:  GSCS will participate in a War on Hunger the week of February 18.  All donations will benefit the St. Vincent DePaul Food Pantry. 

CSW:  Catholic Schools Week 2019 was held the week of January 28.  Students celebrated a different theme each day with alternate dresses and a variety of activities.  The 8th grade class celebrated Mass with the Bishop at Good Shepherd on Tuesday, January 29.  

Diocesan Open House:  GSCS hosted a “Come and See” Open House on Thursday, January 31 from 5 -7 p.m.  We had 15 prospective families attend with the possibility of 19 new students for next school year.  Thank you cards have been sent to all the families in attendance. 
Respectfully submitted,

Kristen Girten, Principal

